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COVID-19 Precautionary Measures

Non-Effected in Church Area & Not included in the 
path of patients
- You can use mask inside the church
- Please cover when coughing
- Use soap and sanitizers to wash your hands throughly
- We will not be shaking hands, instead greet one another without 
  physical touch. 
- Please self-quarantine at home if you have traveled to exposed 
  countries in the past for at least 14 days.  
- The church will prepare for sanitations to prevent spread of virus. 

Confirmed cases around church area and included in 
the path of patients
- Please wear masks during worship
- Attend worship through online will be available
- Online worship is available through youtube.

Confirmed Cases (more than 2 people) around the church 
area
- No meals will be served
- All meetings will be stopped until further notice
- Please wash your hands before and after the service and gatherings. 
- Online worship and online offerings is encouraged.

Confirmed Cases in the church and in the members

- All gatherings and worship will continue as online worship
- Everyone must wear masks

 All information and advisory will follow the advisory from the government and internal
   adjustments will be made and announced accordingly.
  We will seek professional advice and make necessary decisions and future plans.

 In case of virus infection and symptoms arise, please contact: 
 https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
 CDC(Center for Disease Control and Prevention) ☏ 650-210-9024
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 Special Announcement

Currently, there is a global impact from Corona Virus. Let us pray for quick resolution of 
this situation and we must take necessary precautionary measures. Therefore, we are 
making the following special announcements: 

1. Worship is highest priority and we must give our best effort to gather together at
 all times.

2. You can wear masks inside the sanctuary.

3. Please cover your coughs.

4. Please use soap and hand sanitizers to wash your hands and nails thoroughly.

5. We will greet one another without the handshake to prevent spread of the virus.

6. Please pick up bullentins at the information desk. It will not be passed out.

7. If you cannot attend the Sunday service, please join the service through our church 
 website(www.chodaepa.com) to worship together. 

8. If you have traveled to corona virus infected countries, please self-quarantine
 yourself at home for at least 14 days and refrain from going outside. 

9. Please refrain from going in and out of infants and elementary church area unless
 you are a parent or a teacher.

10. Do not physically touch or hug the young infants and elementary students unless
 you have permission from their parents. 

11. You can attend Bible studies and flock gatherings hosted by the church, but if you
 are planning to attend or are invited to a non-church related Bible study, please 
 inform one of the church pastors.  

12. Today’s world suffers from constant threat and hardship.  Let us intercede and
 pray for those who are going through sufferings, let us repent by lifting up prayers 
 of repentance, and let us continue to find peace and hope in our Almighty and 
 Sovereign God. 

Thank you for your cooperation!




